
Tshimanga, Chantal

Lemkay, Kevin
Sent: Friday, October 9, 2020 4:11 PM
To: PMO.F Senior Staff / personnel superieur F.CPM; Gagnon, Chantal; Hage-Moussa,

Vanessa
Cc: PM0.0.IM All Staff / Tout le personnel GE.O.CPM; Vaillancourt, Ann-Clara; Wellstead,

Alex; MacKendrick, Andrew
Subject: Flag - Health Canada authorizes BD Veritor rapid antigen test

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Good afternoon,

Earlier this afternoon, Health Canada authorized a second rapid antigen test, the BD (Becton, Dickinson and Company)

Veritor. The handheld device is intended for use by trained healthcare professionals and can process one sample,
collected via nasal swab, every 20 minutes.

It is intended for use in individuals suspected of COVID-19 infection within the first five days of symptoms. It is a point of
care test.

PSPC has a draft contract for 7.6 million tests, 2.1 million by the end of 2020 and the rest in the first 01 2021. It is also

procuring 600 analyzers by the end of 2020, with an option for another 2,152 devices in 01 2021. The memo is with
Minister Anand and tracking for a decision Tuesday.

Health Canada's website will be update to reflect the authorization, a formal announcement won't be made until the

procurement is confirmed.

Please let me know if you have questions.

Thank you,

Kevin Lemkay
Issues Advisor I Conseiller en enjeux
Office of the Prime Minister I Cabinet du premier ministre
613-408-5568
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